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I. INTRODUCTION 
Genetic Algorithms (GAs) are generally 

used as an optimization technique to search 
the global optimum of a function. However, 
this is not the only possible use for GAs. 
Other fields of applications where robustness 
and global optimization are needed could also 
benefit greatly from the use of GAs. The two 
most important domains using GAs as the 
underlying methodology are Genetic Based 
Machine Learning (GBML) [1] and Genetic 
Programming [2]. There has been a growing 
interest in applying evolution programming 
techniques to machine learning. This was due 
to the attractive idea that chromosomes, 
representing knowledge, are treated as data to 
be manipulated by genetic operators, and, at 
the same time, as executable code to be used 
in performing some task.  

II. EXPERIMENT SETUP AND RESULTS 

A. Test platform 
A wet clutch system was chosen to be the 

application and the testing platform. 
Nowadays, wet clutches in industrial 
transmissions are filled using a feed forward 
controller of the current to the electro-
hydraulic valve, which regulates the oil 
pressure and hence the piston position in the 
clutch. The typical parameterized, feed 
forward current signals can be generalized in 
two kinds, with four parameters and with 
eight parameters. Although nowadays more 
advanced feed forward signals with more 
tuneable parameters are sometimes applied, 
the mentioned parameterization perfectly 
illustrates the underlying idea behind the 
actual industrial control design. 

 
Figure 1. Parameterized profiles. 

B. Results 

 
 Figure 2. Pareto front 

III. CONCLUSIONS 
GAs can be used to find out the optimal 

solutions for engineering problems. Unlike 
the other methods, Gas always provides a 
whole set of optimized solutions instead of 
some practically ones. 
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